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September 30, 2020

6:02 pm meeting called to order by Neil.

Select Board members present: Mike Bedini, Ericka Oleson and Neil Oleson.

Select board members absent: None

Others present:  Jim White, Christine Dobbert, Vicki Winchell, Ron Bosley, Jon Oleson, Doug Miller, Kendall Bell

Ericka Oleson made a motion to approve the minutes from the 9/16/20 meeting. Mike Bedini seconded. Unanimous.

Selectmen:
· Selectmen reviewed a proposal for heater replacement at the highway garage from West Oil for $7350.00.  Also looking at 2 carbon monoxide detectors for the garage.  Neil and Mike suggested plugging it in at night so when the crew arrives in the morning there is no doubt the area is free from carbon monoxide and the heater is working properly. 
· Selectmen recommended the town hall also obtain carbon monoxide detectors.
· Mike suggested they investigate new smoke detectors for town hall as they should be replaced every 10 years. Christine will contact the alarm company to check into it.
· After reviewing CDC Guideline’s regarding Halloween, the Selectmen decided to review this topic again at the next meeting.
· Mike brought up a resident concern regarding several out of town people camping on River Road this summer.  They are using neighboring properties as their bathroom.  State police were contacted but felt there was nothing they could do and will not interfere. Mike would like to know what residents can do to stop this.  Signage was discussed among selectmen.  Christine will check with the attorney for guidance.
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Christine Dobbert, Town Administrator:
· The joint Library committee/Selectmen meeting that was scheduled to meet tonight has been rescheduled to the next Selectboard meeting, October 14, 2020 due to the Library committee not being able to have enough members attend tonight’s meeting.
· Applied for the Cares Act Grant in the amount of $63,000. This grant is being offered to help offset past and future COVID related charges.
· Had to hire a town nurse. She was paid $2000.  This was because the state would not release COVID related information to the Board of Health, only to a town nurse.
· Special town Meeting warrants have all been sent out.  The meeting will take place on October 14, 2020 at 7pm.
· Met with Bob Barry, the new MEMA representative. 
· EMPG Grant is now taking applications.  Christine will work with the Fire Department to apply.  She is interested in possibly purchasing search lights.  They are approximately $700 each, operate for 4 hours and are rechargeable. Fire Department also needs a new laptop as theirs is at least 10 years old. 
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Jim White, Highway Department Supervisor:
· East Coast Electronics coming Thursday, October 1, 2020 to pick up the TV’s.
· Fire extinguishers being inspected soon as well as the fire suppression system at the Senior Center.
· Tree’s were down on River Road and have been cleaned up.
· Trimming trees on River Road
· Blacktopping
· Truck 10 is up and running.
· Cold patching has been completed on all the potholes on River Road.
· Repaired a culvert originally installed by the highway department years ago that had popped out at Diana Alexander’s home.
· Trucks being inspected on October 27, 2020.  Should take two days to complete.


Public Comment:
· Ron Bosley asked what the criteria is for town maintenance of cemeteries if they are on public land vs. private land.  Selectmen and Jim both answered stating the town can not maintain cemeteries that are on private land, only the cemeteries on town public property.



6:41 pm Ericka made a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting and go into executive session in accordance with G.L. c. 30A, S21(a)(1) to discuss the discipline or dismissal of, or complaints against, a public officer, employee, staff member or individual. Mike seconded. Unanimous.
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